
Lakemoor Hills Garden Club 
Thursday, January 20, 2022 

10:00 am 
Zoom Mee6ng 

A4endees:  
Jean Bonarek, Suzan Bowman, John Bradley, Rosemary Burr, Tanya Copeland, Sharon Gerkin, 
Ann Graf, Linda Haynes, Sue Humble, Randy Kerns, Cindy McLaughlin, Pollie Miller, Holli Rogers, 
Karen White. 

President Holli Rogers called the mee<ng to order and asked Suzan Bowman to introduce the 
program: 

Forcing Spring Bulbs Indoors 
A PowerPoint Presenta<on by 

Darrell Williams, Sheila McNeely, Knox County Master Gardeners 
Hosted by Marsha Lehman, Chairman of Knox County Master Gardeners 

Speaker’s Bureau 
Ask-a-Master Gardener/ Knox County Extension Helpline: 865-215-2340 

Devo<on. Prayers were asked for Helen Akard as she is in the hospital with Atrial Fibrilla6on. 

Welcome to New Member: Jean Bonarek, 2304 Lakemoor Drive, 865-441-3446, 
                                                   ar6epnme@aol.com. 
  
Secretary’s Report: 
December Minutes approved as emailed. 

Treasurer’s Report: 
Balance in checking account: November 30: $10,215.47 
Deposits: $8008.00 
12-1: $80.00: Tulip Sales; 12-15: $12.00: Cookbook; 12-15: $10.00: Dona6on; 12-15: $10.00: 
Tulip Sales; 12-15: $3745: Pecan Sales; 12-15: $1469; 12-21: $630: Mailbox Toppers; 12-21: 
$425: Mailbox Toppers; 12-21: $25.00: Tulip Sales; 12-21: $25.00: Tulip Sales; 12-21: $25.00: 
Bonarek dues for ½ year; 12-23: $1500: From Lakemoor Hills Resource Council for Legacy Park 
Hardscapes; 12-31: $77.00: Tulip Sales. 

Checks: 
12-1, #1511: $677.01 to All Occasions Party Rentals; 12-15, #1512: $250 to Racheff House and 
Garden Annual Dona6on; 12-15, #1513: $100 to Dogwood Arts for Annual Dona6on;  12-20, 
#1514: $32.73 to John Bradley for Legacy Park and Garden Plants; 12-20, #1515: $285.54 to 
John Bradley for Howard’s Corner and Alcoa Highway; 12-20, #1516: $80.84 to Tanya Copeland 
for Topper expenses for next year; 12-23, #1517: $1,100 to Outdoor Designs for 3 boulders for 
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Legacy Park entrance and topsoil and mulch; 12-23, #1518: $285.54 to Cindy Connor Coughlin 
for Christmas luncheon ham and turkey. 
Total cleared during December: $1045.59. 
Balance in checking account on December 31, 2021: $17,177.98 
Suzan Bowman, 2021 Treasurer 
Treasurer’s Report APPROVED. 

Dogwood Trail Discussion: 
President Holli began the discussion by asking for volunteers to help make bows as many more 
are needed since bows will be made available by the Garden Club for residents living on the 
Dogwood Trail. Ann Graf agreed to gather a commidee together to take on the distribu6on and 
making of bows. John Bradley suggested invi6ng those who are not members of the Garden 
Club, but live in the neighborhood, to also help. 

HOA Announcements: 
Suzan Bowman announced the HOA will be mee6ng on January 25 and Vickie Baumgardner, 
Execu6ve Director of the Dogwood Arts Fes6val, will be the featured guest speaker. 

It was announced that C.L. Overman and Kathy Proctor are working on a project for banners to 
be placed at the Montlake entrance during the Dogwood Arts Fes6val to recognize Lakemoor 
Hills as the featured trail. A ques6on was raised about the absence of greenery in the round-a-
bouts. Kathy Proctor agreed to contact Blalock’s about plan6ng schedule. 

Holli announced that the Churches and Businesses along Alcoa Highway are in discussion with 
the County about temporary/permanent signage. 

Garden Club Nomina<ng Commi4ee: 
President Holli announced that Cindy McLaughlin has assembled a nomina6ng commidee and 
would appreciate sugges6ons. 

Suzan Bowman announced next month’s program: 
Marsha Lehman will present “How to Build a Raised Bed Garden.” 

President Holli adjourned the mee6ng. 

   
 


